Freedom of Information Act 2000
Your request for information has now been considered. The Council holds the information requested.

You asked:

Please supply me with the details of work undertaken by the Leicester textiles compliance pilot set up in September 2018. Please also supply the date Leicester City Council took the lead on this task force and the council official(s) and any elected politician(s) charged with heading the lead for the council . 
Councils have no powers to check on working conditions inside a building, enforce the minimum wage, or monitor the legality of the workforce. The City Mayor, Sir Peter Soulsby has been instrumental in leading national government agencies into joint-working arrangements – the first of their kind in the UK - to bring together the key organisations with the necessary powers and to create a taskforce to tackle non-compliance in the textiles supply chain.

In October 2017 we called a meeting of more than 60 representatives from national regulators, manufacturers, and retailers, which concluded that effective intelligence sharing between agencies and the transition of this into co-ordinated action at a local level was critical in combating the problems of non-compliance within the industry.

A Leicester textiles compliance pilot, involving the four main national enforcement bodies – HMRC, Gangmasters and Labour Abuse Authority (GLAA), Employment Agency Standards Inspectorate (EAS) and the Health and Safety Executive (HSE), has been working together since September 2018.  This was led by the GLAA.  The City Council has continued to encourage work in this area and the City Mayor has committed council resources to help by the recruitment of a post to help coordinate activity,  Community Safety (Labour Market) co-ordinator. The work aligned to this pilot continues.
Specifically please supply the following:


Dates of inspections, agencies involved in the inspection, why the inspection was undertaken, actions taken and recommendations made.
Councils have no powers to check on working conditions inside a building, enforce the minimum wage, or monitor the legality of the workforce. We have been working with agencies who are responsible for doing so, including the police, the Gangmasters Labour Abuse Authority, HMRC, the Employment Agency Standards Inspectorate and the HSE.

Leicester City Council does not undertake inspections in factories and does not hold the detailed information requested on inspections that have been undertaken by these other agencies. You may wish to contact the national enforcement bodies for the information they hold. 

We have worked closely with;

· Labour Market Enforcement

· Employment Standard Agency 

· HM Revenue & Customs 

· Health & Safety Executive

· Gangmaster and Labour Abuse Authority 

· Leicestershire Police 

· Department for Work and Pension 

· GAIN 

· Citizen Advice Bureau 

· CrimeStoppers 

· Immigration Enforcement


Follow up inspections made, agencies involved with the follow up, date of follow up inspection, report of actions taken by firm following the initial inspection, failures to take actions following the initial inspection. Further recommendations.
Leicester City Council does not undertake inspections in factories and does not hold the detailed information requested on inspections that have been undertaken by these other agencies. You may wish to contact the national enforcement bodies for the information they hold. 


Who have the task force reported to since the pilot in 2018? Have the reports been placed on a platform where the public can access them?
The Task Force has reported to the Director of Labour Market Enforcement.  

The latest update on the pilot can be found within the Labour Market Enforcement Strategy 2019-20 at https://www.gov.uk/government/publications/labour-market-enforcement-strategy-2019-to-2020
You may re-use the information under an Open Government Licence.
If you are dissatisfied with the handling of your request please write to: 

Information Governance and Risk
Leicester City Council

Legal Services
4th Floor City Hall

115 Charles Street

Leicester  
LE1 1FZ
e-mail: info.requests@leicester.gov.uk 

